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RE: Padlocks at ASPC Lewis

Dear Director Ryan,

The Office of State Fire Marshal (OSFM) is aware of the siwation the Department of Corrections is
facing at ASPC Lewis, in the close custody arcas. Today, I'was invited to attend a mecting with ADOA,
which included State Risk as well as General Services Division, members of the Department of
Corrections, as well as myself. In this meeting we discussed the current situation with the door locking
system mentioned above. some possible solutions and best case scenanio imelines.

Dunng this mecting, # was stressed that the padlocking of doors is meant as a temporary solution to a
very difficult ssue. Whereas the State Fire Code does not permit the lockmg systems that have been put
into place, with proper safiety measures, under a temporary condition; there are means of accepling the
processes that have been implemented. It is fully understood that there is a need to balance life safety as
well as gencral safety when it comes to mstitutional facilities and the Codes do allow for locking
arrangements that may otherwise be prohibited.

After the meeting, State Risk, General Services and DFFM made a site visit to ASPC Lewis o be able w
view exacthy what has been put mio place and to confirm information with onsite staff. We met wath
Warden Thompson and Regional Operations Director Trujillo. After confirming information such as
emergency response procedures and local sswes regarding overall “assaulis™ and fire inadents we were
taken out to look at a couple of pods that had the locks in place. We also provided some on site concerns
to review and take into consideration.

Although, the implemented solution is not ideal; based on my observations and information provided
today, OSFM is willing to accept the procedures that are being put into place. For security purposes,
specific details will not be mentioned but the current procedures mclude: installing additional fire
protection devices, adequate parsonnel with keys o open cell locks and doors, alternative methods to
open the locks, and regular drills to ensure proficieney in openmg the cell doors. It is also understood that
the locking systems are still currently beng installed and no additional training has been conducted as of
today. Per Warden Thompson, regular training will be implemented effective tomomrow to establish a
level of proficiency in opening the cell doors with padlocks on them. OSFM will allow time for training
of personnel, but will return in approximately one week to evaluate the evacuation procedure and the
elfectiveness of the process. Al that time, additional recommendations may be made regarding the
locking amangement.
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We look forward 1o vour cooperation in this matter. If there are any changes to the proposed plans please
notify my Office as soon as possible. 11 vou have any questions or concems please fecl free to contact
me,

Sincerely,
4«1‘ brndt

Josiah Brant
Acting Assistant Director- Office of the State Fire Marshal



